Rotary Meeting

June 20, 2016

Attendance: Hank, Paul, Marlene, Helen, Millie, Arlene, Dustin, Ed, Terry, Karen, Sheri J (prospective

member), Beth, Erv

Pledge – Marlene Inspiration – Hank

Food – Millie Program – Marlene

Guests: Joe McBride, DGN, Butte; speaker, John Anglin, Americor Member at the caverns

Announcements from Joe: the district is looking for an Assistant Governor for this area for the next couple of years; Anaconda Rotary will celebrate its 100th on September 24th at the Elks Lodge with a Bingo Night; the district Assembly will be in Butte on August 5-6; RYLA in Butte – had a large group of very good applicants and the Butte Interact club has been very helpful this year; Peace Park Assembly at East Glacier.

Fellowship Topic: A Rotary Moment in the past 12 months that left an impression.

Treasurer Report: \$6700.37 CD \$2500 Grant Account \$20 Expense: reimbursed Helena for her

PETS ticket, \$358

Ed: Report on the Board Meeting

needed to buy a third box.

Twin Bridges Picnic is on the 29th at 6 PM, Twin Bridges fair ground.

Our Club BBQ is on August 15^{th} at the Caverns pavilion and district governor will be there. Shelter Box – it was motioned by Millie, Dustin seconded and all approved to complete the amount

Program by John Anglin. He is a volunteer with the federal Americor program and his focus is in the environment/conservation field. Came to the area in April and will end his term on August 15th. He is from New York and his father is a Rotarian. He has been working on two programs this summer. The first is a Junior Ranger Campout for kids 12 to 14 which will take place on July 23-24 at the cavern campground. Kids will learn about nature and safety when camping. The second program is to build an ADA compliant trail near the campground. He is looking for support to help with these programs which includes finding kids for the program, supplying the campout food, and also financial.

John spun the wheel and Hank won the pot.